
From: Gary Cavell
To: Arthur Doak
Cc: Charles Dozier Work; Dawn Sciarrino
Subject: Typo correction
Date: Monday, June 30, 2014 3:53:02 PM

Dear Art,
 
Thank you for your time today. I appreciate the courtesy.
 
I was able to contact Charles Dozier, the Director of Engineering for Legend, who was able to
confirm that the station was built as authorized, that the radiation center is indeed at 47.3 meters
AGL, and that the antenna height information in the first page of the RF Exposure report was
indeed a typo.
 
Please let me know if anything further is needed to update the information.
 
With best regards,
 
-gary
  
Garrison C. Cavell
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